
January 20, 2019                    Second Sunday of Ordinary Time 

Divine Mercy parish 
Sacred Heart Church  •   St. Philip The Apostle Church 

“Jesus did this as the beginning of his signs at Cana in Galilee and so 
revealed his glory, and his disciples began to believe in him.”  JOHN 2:11 



IN HONOR OF MARTIN LUTHER KING DAY 

WHERE’S WALDO? 
It’s a fun thing to try and find where 
Waldo is, right?  Just to let you know, in 
the deeper winter depths, the months 
of January, February and probably 
March, the priests of Divine Mercy 
parish will for weekday Masses pretty 
much stay at the campus where they 
reside.  Again, this pertains only to 
weekday Masses.  Throughout winter, 
on the weekend Masses, they’ll 
continue to rotate around the 
campuses and the Masses.   
 
Once winter is finished, they’ll then 
resume rotating between the 
campuses as they preside at weekday 
Masses. 

There is a collection of prayers 
by Martin Luther King Jr. 
entitled Thou, Dear God: 
Prayers that Open Hearts and 
Spirits.  In honor of his birthday 
tomorrow, we share some of 
his prayers with you so that 
we, too, may be inspired like 
Dr. King, and be a people of 
prayer focused on peace 
and social justice.   
 

*     *     * 
 
“O God, we thank you for 
the lives of great saints 
and prophets in the past, 
who have revealed to us 
that we can stand up amid 
the problems and 
difficulties and trials of life 
and not give in. We thank 
you for our foreparents, who've 
given us something in the 
midst of the darkness of 
exploitation and oppression to 
keep going. Grant that we will 
go on with the proper faith and 
the proper determination of 
will, so that we will be able to 
make a creative contribution to 
this world. In the name and 
spirit of Jesus we pray.“ 
 

*     *     * 
 
“O God, make us willing to do 
your will, come what may. 
Increase the number of 
persons of good will and moral 
sensitivity. Give us renewed 
confidence in nonviolence and 
the way of love as taught by 
Christ. Amen.“ 
 

*     *     * 

“God, we thank you for the 
inspiration of Jesus. Grant that 
we will love you with all our 
hearts, souls, and minds, and 
love our neighbors as we love 
ourselves, even our enemy 
neighbors. And we ask you, 
God, in these days of 

emotional tension, when the 
problems of the world are 
gigantic in extent and chaotic 
in detail, to be with us in our 
going out and our coming in, in 
our rising up and in our lying 
down, in our moments of joy 
and in our moments of sorrow, 
until the day when there shall 
be no sunset and no dawn. 
Amen. “ 
 

*    *     * 
 
“We thank you for your church, 
founded upon your Word, that 
challenges us to do more than 
sing and pray, but go out and 
work as though the very 
answer to our prayers 
depended on us and not upon 
you. Help us to realize that 
humanity was created to shine 
like the stars and live on 

through all eternity. Keep us, 
we pray, in perfect peace. Help 
us to walk together, pray 
together, sing together, and 
live together until that day 
when all God's children -- 
Black, White, Red, Brown and 
Yellow -- will rejoice in one 

common band of 
humanity in the reign of 
our Lord and of our God, 
we pray. Amen.“ 
 

*     *     * 
 
 
“God, grant that we wage 
the struggle with dignity 
and discipline. May all 
who suffer oppression in 
this world reject the self-
defeating method of 

retaliatory violence and choose 
the method that seeks to 
redeem.”  
 
 
Happy Birthday Dr. King! 



PRAYER AND WORSHIP  OUTREACH 

HOLY HOUR AT 
ST. PHILIP CHURCH 
Join  Divine Mercy parishioners for 
Holy Hour every Friday afternoon at 
3:00p.m. at St. Philip Church. 
 

RESPECT LIFE PRAYER 
That as our nation remembers Rev. 
Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr., we may 
continue to fulfill his dream of 
equality by advancing the protection 
of all those deemed outcasts in 
society, including the unborn, the 
poor, the disabled, and those 
struggling with mental illness, we 
pray to the Lord.  
 

WEEKLY SCRIPTURE 
REFLECTION GROUP 
A scripture reflection group meets 
every Monday morning.  We’ll meet 
at the Sacred Heart offices after the 
8:30am Mass. 
 
We gather for one hour to read and 
reflect on the coming Sunday 
readings.   No experience in scripture 
necessary, and everyone walks away 
learning something new!  All are 
welcome—it will make your Sunday 
experience even more worthwhile!   
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY 
AT SACRED HEART CHURCH 
Children’s Liturgy is actually the 
Liturgy of the Word for children.  The 
Sunday scripture readings are 
proclaimed and explained on a level 
the children can understand and 
enjoy.  Children’s Liturgy takes place 
at our 10:30 am Sunday Mass from 
September through May (see 
schedule below).  Any child in pre-
kindergarten through 3rd grade is 
encouraged to join us.  Parents are 
also welcome – especially if your child 
is a little nervous with new 
experiences.  No registration is 
necessary.  
 
After the opening prayer, the 
celebrant will invite the children to 
come forward for a blessing and the 
adult leader will lead them to the 
fireplace room in the parish office.  

After a brief welcome, they listen to 
the First Reading proclaimed from the 
Children’s Lectionary.   Next, the 
Gospel is proclaimed by one of the 
adult leaders.  An age-appropriate 
reflection is shared by the leader 
through stories, discussions, or 
pictures - whatever the leader finds 
most appropriate. The children are 
then invited to share their own 
thoughts and ideas. The children 
return to the church after the Prayers 
of the Faithful to celebrate the Liturgy 
of the Eucharist with the entire 
community. 
 
We hope your child/ren will join this 
ministry.  Upcoming dates:  January 
20 and 27.  Questions?  Contact Patty 
Sanfilippo at 
psanfilippo1380@gmail.com  or call 
the RE office at 847-446-6535. 
 

 

EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP: 
A LOOK AT THE SCRIPTURES 
“To each individual the manifestation 
of the Spirit is given for some 
benefit.” (1 CORINTHIANS 12:7)  
 
St. Paul tells us that God has blessed 
each of us for a reason. How has God 
blessed you? Are you using your gifts 
according to God’s plan? How are you 
helping to build God’s kingdom here 
on earth? Remember that if you don’t 
do the work God planned for you, no 
one else can do it. Live the life God has 
intended for you, feel His love, peace 
and joy!  

PAPAL TWEETS 
 
“The more we are rooted in 
Christ, the more we 
rediscover interior peace, even in the 
midst of daily challenges.” 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR 
OUTREACH TO  
ST. BENEDICT THE AFRICAN 
Thank you to all the parishioners who 
participated in this year’s Giving Tree 
program by donating funds to 
purchase gift cards for the parishioners 
of St. Benedict the African, the sharing 
parish of St. Philip the Apostle Church.  
St. Benedict the African is the Catholic 
Church in Englewood. 
 
Some statistics for you: 
On December 18, 2018, $2,208.00 in 
gift cards, CTA Ventra cards, checks 
and cash were delivered to the 
Dominican Sisters at St. Benedict, who 
are responsible for the social outreach 
activities and providing material 
assistance to the poor in the 
community. That number will increase 
as donations were received through 
January 6th, 2019. 
 
Thank you to John and Judy Meade, 
who have been the liaisons between 
St. Philip and St. Benedict the African 
for the last ten years, and have 
directed all the sharing activity.  
Through their efforts, St. Philip  
provided $3,538 in gifts cards and cash 
to the sisters through 2018.  The 
Meades also direct the parish 
rummage collection every June, which 
is then delivered to the sisters for their 
annual rummage sale.  The goods were 
sold for token amounts but raised 
$7,000 for the parish. 
 
St. Benedict the African and the 
Dominican sisters are grateful for all 
that St. Philip the Apostle Church does 
for the poor of their parish and 
community.  We extend those thanks 
to you!  St. Benedict shown below. 

mailto:psanfilippo1380@gmail.com


OUTREACH 

WOULD YOU CONSIDER 
BECOMING A MINISTER OF 
CARE? 
Ministry of Care is a beautiful 
outreach ministry that serves the sick 
and/or the homebound of our parish 
by bringing prayer, presence and 
Holy Communion to those who are in 
the hospital, a rehab facility, nursing 
home or at home.   This ministry 
allows those who are sick and 
homebound to experience the 
nearness of God and our faith 
community of Divine Mercy through 
the presence of the Minister of Care 
and through the reception of the 
Eucharist at life’s most difficult 
moments.   
 
There are several  dedicated Ministers 
of Care from St. Philip church and 
Sacred Heart church who regularly 
visit the homebound, residents of 
three nursing homes, and 
parishioners in the hospital.  They are 
always in need of more help, 
particularly those ministers who serve 
at the local nursing homes we visit: 
Maryhaven in Glenview (St. Philip 
ministers), and Lake Cook and Glen 
Oaks nursing homes in Northbrook 
(Sacred Heart ministers). 
 
If you are interested in becoming a 
Minister of Care, the parish seeks 
compassionate men and women who 
are: 

• loving, caring and willing to 
spend time with the sick and 
suffering; 

• good listeners; 

• compassionate and empathetic; 

• non-judgmental & confidential; 

• open to sharing prayer and faith 
with the sick; and 

• willing to undertake the 
necessary initial training for the 
ministry (six 2-hour sessions).   
 

Note that this important training 
enhances the spirituality of the 
Minister of Care and prepares them 
to serve the faithful at their homes 
and elsewhere.   

If this ministry might be of interest to 
you, contact Judy Pyke for more 
information.  She can be reached at 
jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org 
or call the Parish Office.   Judy can  
enroll you in the next scheduled 
Archdiocesan training session which  
begins January 29th at 7:00 p.m. at 
Presence St. Benedict Nursing 
Home, and runs for 5 weeks, with an 
additional week at the parish. You’ll 
apprentice with (or ’shadow’) an 
experienced minister before you visit 
the sick or homebound on your own.   
Ministry of Care training and the 

apprenticeship will enhance the gifts 
you already have and prepare you to 
minister to those in need in a very 
special way.  You also will be able to 
reflect with other ministers on what 
is helpful in working with the sick. 

To quote one of our current Ministers 
of Care, “we are the Body of Christ 
feeding the Body of Christ to the Body 
of Christ.”  Amen to that! 
 
Please consider this worthwhile 
ministry as we reflect on the gifts we 
have received from the Spirit as we 
read in today’s Letter to the 
Corinthians.  God may be calling you 
to use the gifts the Spirit has given 
you to serve others in our faith 
community. 
 

*     *     * 
 
How does one arrange for a Minister 
of Care to visit? 
If a person cannot attend Mass, even 
for a short period, she/he is urged to 
contact the Parish office to request 
that Holy Communion be brought to 
their home, a nursing home or 
hospital.  Divine Mercy wants to help 
keep its parishioners stay connected 
to the Body of Christ in every sense. 

FINANCES AT A GLANCE  AS OF  January 13, 2019 
                                                                         (SP)       (SH) 
YTD 2018 Sunday Collection      $ 168,153               $348,303 
YTD 2017 Sunday Collection      $ 159,867 $385,420 
 

Christmas Collection for Divine Mercy Parish    $212,709 
Christmas Budget for Divine Mercy Parish         $235,000 
                                                    Shortfall:                       ($ 22,291) 

Please note that we are continuing to work with the Renew My Church team to 
finalize the budget for our new parish.  We will begin sharing “budget vs. actual” 
collection information once the budget is completed and approved.  We 
appreciate your patience during this time of operational transition! 

DON’T FORGET!  Make donations payable to Divine Mercy Parish. 

STEWARDSHIP GIVING 



OUTREACH 



OUTREACH                                         COMMUNITY 

FIRST FRIDAY DAY OF ADORATION 
FEBRUARY 1, 2019  8:30AM - 4PM 
ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE CHURCH 
Eucharistic Adoration is a devotion once again spreading 
throughout the Church in which many people feel drawn 
more closely to Our Lord. It is sometimes hard to get 
started, so why not try coming for a short time into the 
Presence of our Eucharistic Lord exposed on the altar?   
He is eager to see you and hear your concerns for your 
family and friends, country, Church, etc.  It is a special 
time of peace and quiet for praying, reflecting, reading, 
meditating, contemplating, all in the Eucharistic Presence 
of our Lord.  Amid the peace and quiet allow some time to 
listen to Him.  Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament will 
begin immediately after the 8 a.m. Mass and rosary at St. 
Philip Church followed by 6+ hours (9am-3pm) of silent 
time, concluding with the regularly scheduled Divine  
Mercy Holy Hour from 3-4pm.  Come when you can, leave 
when you must.  May God bless you and all for whom you 
pray! 

NEW TRIER MULTIFAITH ALLIANCE 
Our next NTMA meeting will be held on Monday evening,  
January 28 at 7pm at The Church of the Holy Comforter,  
222 Kenilworth Ave. in Kenilworth. This is the church on the 
SOUTH side of Kenilworth Avenue. 
 

We will have a short talk about Hands of Peace early in the  
meeting, then hear from our various committees, and give each 
faith community a chance to tell us about an event at their  
congregation. 
 

In addition, we want to call to your attention several very  
important events being  held in January: 
 

1. Wednesday, January 16 at Beth Hillel Bnai Emunah  
Congregation, 3220 Big Tree Lane in Wilmette at 10am. This event, 
titled Solar for Faith Communities will discuss the possibility of  
congregations changing to solar powered energy, give examples of 
faith communities who have done so, and discuss a variety of ways 
to finance solar installations.  Those attending are urged to make a 
reservation by calling 847-910-3172 or contacting 
www.faithinplace.org/events/wilmette-solar-faith-communities . 
 

2. Wednesday, January 30; Eboo Patel will discuss his book, Out of 
Many Faiths at a FAN event at Evanston High School, 1600 Dodge 
Ave., Evanston at 7pm. 
 

3.  Wednesday, January 30 at 7pm; Winnetka Congregational 
Church, 725 Pine Street, will show a film on Plastics, in  
collaboration with Go Green - Winnetka.  The public is invited - 
there is no charge. 

PRAYER AND WORSHIP 

SAVE THE DATE: PASTA PALOOZA 
Be sure to mark your calendars for Friday evening,  February 8th 
for  our parish wide Pasta dinner at St. Philip the Apostle gym.  
Stay tuned for more details! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CARDS FOR CHARITY 
Divine Mercy Men’s Club Cards for Charity Night is Saturday, 
January 26th, 2019.  Steak dinner, cards and camaraderie at 6:30 
PM in the St. Philip Gym. The cost is $75 per person, call the parish 
office to make a reservation. You can also reserve a table of 6 or 8, 
and by contacting: 
 

Ed Sullivan:  
chisully@yahoo.com 
Gerry Schroeder:  
egerryschroeder@aol.com 
 

Please make a reservation so we 
know our head count for steaks. 
 

Proceeds benefit our sharing parishes and other select charities. 

mailto:chisully@yahoo.com
mailto:egerryschroeder@aol.com


SACRED HEART SCHOOL 

LOOK WHAT’S HAPPENING AT  
SACRED HEART SCHOOL! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

There will be no school tomorrow Monday, January 21st in recognition of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 
 

The 3rd annual Snowflake Festival will be this Saturday the 26th of January from 9-11am in the school gym.  All families in the  
community are welcome with children through 2nd grade.  Come see our winter wonderland! 
 

Please come to our 10:30am Mass on Sunday, January 27th to kick off Catholic Schools Week!  Sacred Heart School students will 
greet you and will assist us in celebrating the Mass. 
 

Open House for Sacred Heart School will be Sunday, January 27th from 11:30am – 1:30pm.  Please come by for a meet and greet! 
 

Check out our new website!  www.shwschool.org 

Jr. Kindergarten celebrated Dads and Doughnuts last Friday! The students were gracious hosts, showing their dads around the 
classroom, sharing their class Dad Book, cleaning up after them, and singing them songs about how much they love them. It was 
such a fun and special morning! 

Ms. Allison from the Winnetka Public Library read several books that start with the letter “D”-The letter of the week, the children 
loved them!  She also read a humorous book to the 3rd graders during their library class. They thought the books were funny and 
entertaining!  

http://www.shwschool.org


SAINT PHILIP CAMPUS 
                       

What is prayer? 
How do you talk to God? 

 

Why is it such a great joy to be in the  
presence of God? 

 

 

Our Kindergarten students shared with me 
with a great enthusiasm why they like being 

with God.       
 
 

They invited God to play with them, to 

walk with them, to live with them, just 
simply to be the joy of each day. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please support our candidates for the 
sacraments of Confirmation and First  

Eucharist  by keeping them in your prayers as  
they prepare to  receive  the sacraments  

in April and May.  

SACRED HEART CAMPUS 
 

What’s Happening in Religious Education? 
 

Welcome Back!  With a new year comes new  
beginnings.  We refocus on our mission to “Grow 
Faith and Engage Hearts” as we increase our  
awareness of God’s goodness and love for us.  
 
January 27th  RE sessions 
 

February 3h  RE sessions 
   10:30 Mass 1st &  2nd grades 
   First Eucharist Enrollment 
 

February 10th RE sessions 
   10:30  Mass 3rd & 4th grades 
 

February 17th  No sessions, Presidents Day 
 

February 24th RE sessions 
 

March 2nd   (Saturday) First Eucharist  
   Retreat, 9am—12pm 
 

March 3rd  RE sessions 
 

March 5th  (Tuesday) Reconciliation  
   Service  
   for Confirmation Candidates 
 

March 10th  RE sessions 
 

March 17th   RE sessions 
 

March 24, 31  No sessions, Happy Spring  
   Break! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SACRED HEART CHURCH 
5:00 p.m.   
Presider: Fr. Semmer 
Greeters:   Barbara Anderson, Edward Kuffert 
Servers:     Lily Hartvigsen, Nora Hartvigsen 
Lector:       Nicola Brown Howard 
EMs:            Dee Hanlon, Julie Hartvigsen, Catherine Lehman 
Cantor:       Saturday Choir 
 
 

7:30 a.m.    
Presider:    Fr. Cassidy 
Greeter:      Rae Fritz 
Servers:      Christopher Essig, Michael Essig 
Lector:        Roberta Olshansky 
EMs:             Bernadette Broccolo, Ludy Mariano 
Cantor:      Tim Stadler 
 

9:00 a.m.   
Presider:      Fr. Semmer 
Greeter:       TBD 
Servers:       Matthew Bradley, Robert (Emmett) Levoy, Jr. 
Lector:         Chris Hartman 
EMs:              Owen Gardner, Kathy Handelman, Ann Marie Kiener 
Cantor:         Bernadette Garza 
 

10:30 a.m.   
Presider:     Fr. Semmer (Deacon McNulty) 
Greeters:    Kay Madden, Marion Powers 
Servers:      Michael Compton, Michael Smylie 
Lector:        Matthew Compton 
EMs:             Frieda Baker, Mary Jo Bushell, Tim Cawley,  
      A.J. Leonard, Kay Madden, Marion Powers 
Cantor:        Kristin Lolli 
CLOW:         Patty Sanfilippo 
 

4:30 p.m.    
Presider:    Fr. Cassidy 
Greeter:     Lynn Finneke 
Servers:     Evan Dobsch, Aiden Dobsch 
Lector:       Lynn Finneke 
EMs:           James Collins, Lynn Finneke, Dan Hagedorn 
Cantor:      Dianne Fox 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS SCHEDULE - Weekend of January 26-27, 2019 

MINISTERS OF CARE 

For Those Who Are Sick 
If you have a loved one who is ill,  

please call the main parish office to let us know.  

 
The following people suffer from illness or chronic conditions.  

They have asked for the prayers of our parish family.   

Please remember them to the Lord.  

 

Jeannie Ambrose, Michael Anderson, Dorothy Banas,  

Sande Bolan, Paula Brady, Dennis Braun, Wendy Braun,  

Milly Calabrese, Kierre Caldwell, Patt Carlson,  

Patricia Catarello, Teresa Chapman, Kelly Bolan Chevalier,  

 Tim Doll, Rick Doucette, Maureen Dwyer,  

 Reese Felderman, John Flynn, Lisa Franke, Lydia Gatton,  

Philip Hall, Laura Hendricks, John Hoerster, Cindy Jatis,  

Emily Jatis, Sean Jatis, Tom Jatis, Becky Jones, Marge Kalsch, 
Edward Kennedy, Jeff Kestler, Ginny Kunkel,  

Gina Quirk Lazicki, Anne Lesniak, John Madden, Jackson Mans,  

Charles Maniscalco, Matthew Morgan, Mary Alice Neylan, 

Beth O'Brien, Sally O’Malley, Ennio Rossi, Donna Sabid, Dick 
Schager, Catherine Scheid, Mary Shepherd, Edna Smith,  

Judy Sokal, Mary Tatro, Ed Vamenta, Lisa Zitella,  

Nancy Holihan, Donald Blair, Mario Iturino, Mark Agnew,  

Don O'Meara and Benjamin Grillo  

PLEASE PRAY 

For Those Who Have Died 
May the souls of the faithfully departed,  

Through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 
 

ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE CHURCH 
5:30 p.m.   
Presider: Fr. Solazzo (Deacon Puhala) 
Servers:  Oliver Banks 
Lector:    Dan Seeberg 
EMs:        Susan Seeberg, Michael Koberda, Anna Koberda 
Ushers:  Gino D’Egidio, Rick Turk, Charlie Orth 
  
7:30 a.m. 
Presider:  Fr. Foley 
Servers:  Volunteer needed 
Lector:  Bill Doll 
EMs:  Caroline Duppler, Jane Clark, Stephen Cross 
Ushers:  Joe Salazar, Joe Pacini, Greg Clingan  
  
 9:30 a.m.  
Presider: Fr. Solazzo 
Servers:  Dylan Johnson, Ryan Johnson 
Lector:  Steve Thordarson 
EMs:   Peggy Thordarson, Lori Racine, Diana Scheeler 
Ushers:  Patrick Krohn, Jason Cravens, Jody Smith, 
                   Stan Smith 

Lake Cook:    Marijo Erzinger 
Glen Oaks:    Frieda Baker, Jose Vargas 
 
 

Maryhaven / Lutheran General:  
Mary Breen, Mary Claps, Maureen Claps, Marilyn Hielscher, 
Marty Kearney, Anna Koberda, Michael Koberda,  
Diana Scheeler 
 

SPA Home Visits: Tom Carroll and Margaret Tower  



MASS INTENTIONS 

Monday, January 21 
Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Day -  
No School 
 
Tuesday, January 22 
Crafty Ladies 9:00am / Convent 
 
Wednesday, January 23 
 
Thursday, January 24 
 
Friday, January 25 
Holy Hour 3:00pm / SPA 
 
Saturday, January 26 
Saturday Morning Men’s Group 
7:30am / SH Parish Office Fireplace 
Room 
Confessions 4:30pm  / SPA 
 
Sunday, January 27 
Religious Education 9:00am / SHS 
Gym 
PREP 10:45am / SPA 
 

ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE 

SACRAMENTS 

Sacraments can be scheduled at either 
church.  Arrangements should be made 
through the main office at Sacred Heart. 
 

RECONCILIATION 
Wednesday—3:00-5:00pm (SP) 
Saturday—9:00-9:30am (SH) 
Saturday—5:00-5:15pm (SP) 
or by appointment 
 

BAPTISM 
By appointment.  Please call the 
main parish office or visit our website 
for the requisite forms. 
 

MARRIAGE 
Contact the main parish office 6 
months prior to the anticipated date 
of the marriage. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Contact the main parish office to 
arrange for the sacrament for the 
seriously ill and homebound. 

Main Office 
Sacred Heart 
1077 Tower Road 
Winnetka, IL 60093 
(847) 446-0856 
Fax: (847) 501-5311 
Monday thru Thursday:  
 8:30am to 4:30pm 
 
Office 
St. Philip the Apostle 
1962 Old Willow Road 
Northfield, IL 60093 
(847) 446-8383 
Fax: (847) 446-8338 
Monday thru Friday: 
 9:00am-5:00pm 
 
Religious Education Offices  

Sacred Heart (847) 446-6535 
St. Philip (847) 446-8390 
 

Sacred Heart School Office: 
1095 Gage Street 
Winnetka, IL 60093 
(847) 446-0005 
www.shwschool.org 
 
www.divinemercynorthshore.org 

DIVINE MERCY OFFICES 

THIS WEEK AT DIVINE MERCY  DO YOU HAVE A BULLETIN 
SUBMISSION? 
Please adhere to the following 
specifications when submitting an 
item for the bulletin.  The deadline is 
Tuesday, 9:00am for the following 
Sunday.   
 
BULLETIN SPECS: 
FONT STYLE:  Corbel 
FONT SIZE: 
Headlines: 12 (ALL CAPS & BOLD) 
Body text: 10 
LINE SPACING:  
Before and After Paragraphs:  0pt 
Between Lines:  1sp 
Avoid outlining text boxes, if you can. 
 
Continue to create ads for special 
events like A Moveable Feast, 
Oktoberfest or NiteLites.  We simply 
ask you incorporate the Corbel font 
style when you are able.   
Please submit all items to 
divinemercybulletins@gmail.com.   

SACRED HEART 
Monday, January 21 
7:00am -   Rowland & Rosemary Hoffman 
8:30am -   Willie Poggioli 
 

Tuesday, January 22 
7:00am  -  Gerry O’Brien 
8:30am  -  Bridget Kleiderer 
 

Wednesday, January 23 
7:00am -  Ava Nora and Family 
8:30am -  Ruth Fromm 
 

Thursday, January 24 
7:00am – Edward & Venita Donnellon 
8:30am -  All Souls in Purgatory 
 

Friday, January 25 
7:00am -   
8:30am -   
 

Saturday, January 26 
8:30am -   
5:00pm -  Coradini Family 
 

Sunday, January 27 
 7:30am -  Darrell Jardinowski 
 9:00am - Parishioners of Divine Mercy  
10:30am - Richard Dijulio 
4:30pm - Robert Riley  

Monday, January 21 
8:00am – Holy Souls in Purgatory and 
                    Daniel J. McNamara 
 

Tuesday, January 22 
8:00am –For the sacredness of all human 
 life from conception until natural 
 death 
 Robert Hutchings       
                 

Wednesday, January 23 
8:00am – Margaret H. Dunne 
 

Thursday, January 24 
8:00am – SM Annelle Paszyna, CSSF 
 

Friday, January 25 
8:00am – Sister Joan Holden, CCVI 
 

Saturday, January 26 
8:00am – José García, Elsa Carreón 
                   (Birthday Blessings) 
5:30pm – Mary Lou Colfer 
                    Robert Wall 
 

Sunday, January 27 
7:30am -Parishioners of Divine Mercy 
9:30am- Blessings for all students as 
                 National Catholic Schools week 
 begins 
                 Gerald W. Smith 



Pastor - Rev. Steven M. Lanza, slanza@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Dean Semmer, dsemmer@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Michael J. Solazzo, msolazzo@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Resident - Rev. Daniel Cassidy, dcassidy@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Deacon Mike McNulty, mimcnulty@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Deacon Gerry Keenan, gekeenan@archchicago.org,  773-251-6626 

Deacon Bob Puhala, bpuhala@usml.edu 

Director of Ministries - Judy Pyke, jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Principal Sacred Heart School - Kristen Fink, kfink@shwschool.org 

Director of Religious Education (SH) - Sue Lehocky, slehocky@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Director of Religious Education (SP) - Sr. Magdalena Tkaczyk, CSFN, mtkaczyk@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Music Director - Todd Gresick, tgresick@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Director of Operations - Michelle Wasielewski, mwasielewski@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Administrative Assistant (SH) - Andrea  Steinert, asteinert@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Accounting/Contributions/Tuition - Cindy Atsaves, cindyatsaves@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Receptionist/Secretary (SP) - Carol L. Brown, clbrown@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SH) - Jeanne Morette,  jayersmorette@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SH) - Debbie Perkins, dperkins@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SP) - Donna Falzone, dfalzone@divinemercynorthshore.org 
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